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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, April 11, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
May 9, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Erin Vicari, President, Professional Member, Presiding

Kim S. Vincent, Vice-President, Public Member 

Lena Corder, Public Member

MEMBERS ABSENT  

John T. Gooss, Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

James Hanley, Deputy Attorney General
James Collins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Melissa Wheatley, Administrative Specialist II

CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Vicari called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m. 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the February 14, 2006.  Dr. Vicari made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Ms. Vincent.  The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Discussion of the 143rd Legislative Session

There has been no movement on the Veterinary Technician legislation. The board will look forward to the start of the next legislative session for bill movement.
Complains to Close
This agenda item was tabled until the next board meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Veterinarian Applications
Ms. Corder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent, to approve licensure for the following persons:



Angela Davies






Morgan J. Dove


Angelee A. Gerovasiliou


Edward Koronowski


Hazarath R. Mule


Sean Plaisance


William Yarbrough
The motion was unanimously carried.
Request for Approval of Continuing Education Credit

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent, to approve the programs entitled Injection Site Sarcomas and Update on Emerging Diseases in Companion Animal Parasitology for 3 hours of continuing education. The motion was carried unanimously.

VTO Presentation
Kay Warren, Deputy Director with the Division of Professional Regulation presented the Voluntary Treatment Option (VTO) program to the board.  This program provides an opportunity for regulated professionals to confidentially access professional help for their chemical dependency (alcohol or drugs) or impairment.  The board designated Dr. Erin Vicari as the board's VTO representative to help in the administration of this program.  Program forms and information is available at www.dpr.delaware.gov.  

Discussion of Upcoming Renewal Cycle

James Collins, Director of the Division of Professional Regulation discussed the renewal process and how it will be changing with the new policies and services being implemented by the Division. The Division is moving away from the paper renewal process to an online renewal process, which has been well received by many other boards under the Division. Continuing education log forms will no longer be mailed to licensees. They will be receiving a postcard with directions for renewing their license online, and how to request a paper renewal form if the online option is not feasible. Licensees will attest online that they have completed all required continuing education, have not received any criminal convictions and that they have not received discipline from any jurisdiction. The online process allows licensee to pay the renewal fee by credit card. After the close of the renewal period, the board will be performing a random audit of 20% of the licensees; asking they submit proof of the continuing education they attested to online. Licensees who attested to completion of continuing education but later fails the random audit may be subject to discipline by the board.  Ms. Vincent made a motion, seconded by Dr. Vicari, to accept online attestation in lieu of paper logs and to do a 20% post-renewal audit. The motion was carried unanimously. 
Other Business Before the Board 
There was no other business brought before the Board.
Public Comment
There was no public comment at this meeting.

Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 9, 2006 at 1:00 p.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Vincent to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 2:50 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Melissa L. Wheatley
Administrative Specialist II






